Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Report to the DDA - December 5, 2007
CAC Chair Ray Detter reported:
Every December the CAC has their annual Christmas dinner party and meeting at my house to update members on events and to plan our activities, goals and objectives for the coming year. I want to quickly review some of the decisions of last night’s exciting meeting to indicate where we intend to be in our actions over the next year.

Members and guests applauded the report of Margaret Parker who reported the City Council’s unanimous support for a Percent For Art ordinance that will set aside 1 % of the city’s large capital building projects to be spent on public art. Margaret acknowledged the CAC’s years of support and action that helped to make this happen.

Marsha Chamberlin gave us an update on the progress of the proposal to make 415 W. Washington a part of a future Ann Arbor Art Center. She pointed out the ongoing cooperation among the Arts Alliance, Greenway Advocates, and the Art Center in making this happen. We understand that an RFP will be developed for the site by January 2008 and we intend to do everything possible to make sure that the Art Center is given high consideration in any final decision by the City Council.

Christine Crockett of the OFW was invited to give us an update on A2D2 progress.  Zoning and Design Review Guidelines have now been adopted by City Council, but they have not yet been codified. This will take some time. For the last year the CAC and its members have been playing a part in all the public A2D2 meetings that have taken place. We plan to devote our energies to seeing that all parts of the A2D2 plan and processes become permanent guides for what happens in the future of the downtown.

In relation to our commitment to A2D2 planning, we discussed two currently proposed projects at some length.  In the case of the PUD proposal by McKinley to squeeze a Hampton Inn type, 120 unit, nine story hotel on a small site on Division and Washington, we must oppose the project. Carl Luckenbach reported to us that, although provisions of A2D2 have not yet been codified, the proposed hotel is in clear conflict with the Design Review and Zoning elements of that plan.  There are many other reasons that lead us to strongly oppose this unwise proposal--among them the fact that it is a threat to its historic neighbors and appears to provide none of  the  public benefits required of a PUD.  

We will also oppose the attempt by McKinley to close off the pedestrian and vehicle alleyway to the east of Liberty Square between Liberty and Washington. Keep in mind that this is one of the largest blocks in the downtown.  The DDA Plan of 1982, the Downtown Plan of 1988, and the Central Area Plan of 1992 all supported maintaining and adding to our downtown, through-block pedestrian connections.  You have at your desk a three-page copy of a pedestrian arcade drawn by artist Stefan Trendov that suggests some of the possibilities for that site that would conform to adopted city policies.  The CAC intends to lobby and support these exciting possibilities because we believe it will benefit State Street, residential development, and community values.

